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Agenda # 7   
Commission Meeting Date:  November 15, 2016 

CITY OF GREAT FALLS  
COMMISSION AGENDA REPORT 

 
 
Item: REMOVAL OF A MEMBER OF THE GREAT FALLS TRANSIT 

DISTRICT BOARD.  
 
From:  Sara Sexe, City Attorney 
 
Initiated By:  Greg Doyon, City Manager  
 
Presented By:  Sara Sexe, City Attorney 
 
Action Requested:  The City Commission remove Timothy Braulick as a member of the Great 

Falls Transit District Board. 
 
 
Suggested Motion:  
 
1.   Commissioner moves: 
 
 “I move that the City Commission remove Timothy Braulick as a member of the Great 

Falls Transit District Board.”  
 
2.   Mayor requests a second to the motion, Commission discussion, public comment, and calls 

for the vote. 
 
 
Background: 
 
Recently, the Great Falls Transit District Board reported to City staff that Board Member 
Timothy Braulick has not attended a regularly scheduled monthly Transit Board meeting since 
April 27, 2016.  Since that time, the Board has conducted 6 regularly scheduled meetings.  That 
is half of the meetings for the calander year.  No explanation was provided for Mr. Baulick’s 
absence. 
 
The Official Code of the City of Great Falls (OCCGF) provides the following:   

§2.56.020 - Removal of members of boards, commissions and councils. 

A member of any board or commission or council, who misses more than one-third (1/3) 
of the regular meetings in a calendar year without a health or medical excuse, shall lose 
his/her status as a member of such board, commission or council and shall be replaced 
by the City Commission. Such removal must be preceded by delivery of a copy of a 
notice of removal stating the reasons therein to such member at least ten (10) days prior 
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to a hearing thereon before the City Commission, should such member request a hearing 
on the removal.  

(Ord. 2793, 2001). 

On October 11, 2016, a notice letter was sent to Mr. Braulick from City Manager, Greg Doyon.  
The notice letter provided him with the language of the code section stated above.  Additionally, 
the letter informed Mr. Braulick that he had an opportunity to provide an explanation for his 
absences.  The opportunity to provide an explanation terminated on October 21, 2016, and the 
City received no response from Mr. Braulick. 

On October 26, 2016, the City Manager sent another notice letter to Mr. Braulick informing him 
of this hearing on November 15, 2016.  The letter also informed Mr. Braulick that City staff 
would be recommending that he be removed from his position as a member of the Transit 
District Board. 

Mr. Braulick has not attended half of the regularly scheduled monthly meetings for the Transit 
District Board.  Mr. Braulick has provided no explanation for his absences.  Notice was 
properly given to Mr. Braulick of this hearing and what the staff’s recommendation would be.  
Therefore, the staff recommends that Mr. Braulick be removed from the Great Falls Transit 
District Board.  Advertisement for a replacement board member has already begun. 

 
Reccomendation: 
City Staff recommends that the City Commission remove Timothy Braulick from the Great Falls 
Transit District Board. 
 
Alternatives: 
The Commission could maintain Timothy Braulick as a member of the Great Falls Transit 
District Board.  However, staff does not recommend this alternative.  
 
Attachments/Exhibits: 

City Manager’s notice letter dated October 11, 2016. 
City Manager’s notice letter dated October 26, 2016. 

 
CC:  Timothy Braulick 
 Great Falls Transit District Board 








